Belle Creek Watershed District

The Belle Creek Watershed District officers met on December 2nd, 2014 at the Goodhue Service Center at 10 AM. Members present were L. Kyllo, J. Hedeen, B. Anderson, T. Steger and B. Kennedy.

Chairman Kyllo called the meeting to order and the secretary's report was reviewed with J. Hedeen moving approval and B. Anderson seconding the motion and all voting in favor.

The treasures report was reviewed with B. Anderson moving approval and J. Hedeen seconding the motion and all voting in favor.

Bills were approved to S.Johnson, SWCD, and officers pay for the year.

Discussion was held on renewing the signage and the structures. Francis McNamara was contacted but he did not want to take on the project. B. Kennedy showed some pictures of signage he had seen used at other sites and was willing to redo signs for our structures with similar signs. J.Hedeen moved to hire B. Kennedy to replace signs with more information to follow at a future meeting. L. Kyllo seconded the motion and all voted in favor.

Repair of structures was discussed with B. Kennedy following up with Quality Concrete being one contact to repair the pipe saddle for the McNamara structure. The repair needed and the Lindell structure at the outlet was delayed until spring these are the most urgent repairs needed. The beavers were removed from the stream below the Lindell structure which will help alleviate the scouring issue at the outlet.

B. Anderson will be going off the board and his replacement will be Steve McNamara. As there was no further business the meeting was adjourned

Brad Anderson